Microchipping: A New Technique for Locating Lost Pets

Microchipping has come to the Valley.

The wonders of technology have finally reached the dog and cat world; in fact, it reaches right under their skin.

Microchips are injected simply and quickly under a pet’s skin, according to Dr. Marion Varnam of All Creatures Veterinary Clinic.   Each microchip “is a permanent form of identification which cannot be lost, altered or unintentionally removed,” said Varnam.  “It contains a unique number that can be scanned by a radio signal and then be used to reunite your pet directly with you.”    

About the size of a grain of rice, microchips are inserted under the pet’s skin with a needle and can then be read with the use of scanners, which Valley veterinarians and animal control have. Pet owners can list their pets with a national registry in case they are moving or traveling with their pets.

“Many dogs are getting chipped,” said Dr. Hilary Petit of Wasilla Veterinary Clinic.  “It’s a 

permanent ID.  Dogs can lose their collar or tags, but tattoos or chips are permanent.  We’ve had a couple dogs brought in recently that we’ve checked, and they were chipped.”  The dogs were returned to their owners.


Pet owners can check with their veterinarians or with animal control to get their dogs “chipped.”

